
 

MEETING DATE:  December 14, 2022 

 

AGENDA ITEM: Discuss and Consider Ratification of Expenditure 
to Replace Sewer Lines at Courville Stadium using 
Bond 2022 Funds 

There are 2 existing sewer lines that run across the stadium field at Courville 
Stadium.  These sewer lines are the original clay pipelines that were installed many 
years ago.  To prevent the potential for future maintenance of these lines following 
the completion of the new synthetic turf field, it is necessary to replace these lines 
with an improved PVC product; this will greatly extend the service life of these 
sewer lines.  Zero/Six has recommended the District contract directly with Vortex 
Services for this work as the District can receive a 26% discount utilizing The 
Interlocal Purchasing System (TIPS) cooperative contract, Job Order Contract 
#20110402, and avoid a 17.9% mark-up from the general contractor.  The quote 
from Vortex in the amount of $209,840 is attached.  Due to the time constraints of 
the stadium project, the purchase order for this work was executed on November 
18, 2022, the Friday before the Thanksgiving break, with the approval of the 
Superintendent.  The District is requesting the board ratify this expenditure. 

 

RECOMMENDATION: I move the board ratify the $209,840 
expenditure to Vortex for the 
replacement of the sewer lines at 
Courville Stadium, utilizing a TIPS 
interlocal contract, as presented. 

 

 

 

Jerry Gibson    Connie Morgenroth 
Superintendent    Assistant Superintendent of Business & Operations 
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